
     Sunday,  February 6, 2022 

Душпастирі: 

о. Янко Колошняї 

Резиденція: 306-244-2604 

Kанцеляріа: 306-664-2301 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

     диякон Мирон Ямнюк 

Pastoral Team: 

Very Rev. Janko Kolosnjaji 
Residence: 306-244-2604 

Office: 306-664-2301 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

  Deacon Myron Yamniuk 

Office Hours:  
 

Tuesday 

Wednesday  

Thursday 

Friday 

 
9:00am-1:00pm 

 
 

Monday - office  
CLOSED   

CATECHETICAL PROGRAMS:   
   See inside for specifics 

BAPTISM: By appointment    
(Pre-Baptismal preparation) 

CONFESSIONS - СПОВІДЬ:   

           30 minutes before Liturgy  

MATRIMONY:  By appointment  

              (one year in advance) 

FUNERALS: By arrangement 

VISITATION OF THE SICK:  

 any time 

HOLY COMMUNION AT HOMES:  
First Friday of the month 

ALL SAINTS UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - NORTH BATTLEFORD  

HOLY EUCHARIST UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - HAFFORD AND DISTRICT  

DIVINE LITURGY 

Sunday:     9:30 a.m.                   
10:00 a.m. 

Daily:         7:30 a.m. 

БОЖЕСТВЕННА  
 

ЛІТУРГІЯ 

В неділю:  рано              
Свята:     10:00 рано 
Щодня:      7:30 рано 

https://cdn.shopify.com/s/files/1/0061/7267/2113/products/
ThePharisee_thePublicanC_1600x.jpg?v=1613933037 



  

  
НЕДІЛЯ / SUNDAY, February 6th  33rd  Sunday after Pentecost; Publican and the Pharisee Post-feast of the  
        Encounter, 33-я  Неділя по Зіс. Св. Духа, Неділя Митаря і Фарисея Попраз. Стрітення ; Luke 18:10-14 

 
     9:30 a.m.  Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян         Livestream   

   1:00p.m. Divine Liturgy ,  for all Parishioners   (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян         

 Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Church  - Hafford and District 

     4:00 p.m.   Divine Liturgy ,  for all Parishioners   (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян         

 All Saints Ukrainian Catholic Church—North Battleford 

 ПОНЕДІЛОК - MONDAY, February 7th      

 No Liturgy             

 ВІВТОРОК -  TUESDAY, February 8th      Livestream 

      7:30 a.m.           Divine Liturgy   All friends & neighbors, grace & blessings….…..Sheri Bumphrey                                                                                                               

 СЕРЕДА - WEDNESDAY, February 9th               Livestream  

      7:30 a.m.           Divine Liturgy    Health of UCBC members ……………………………...……………...UCBC  

  ЧЕТВЕР - THURSDAY, February 10th              Livestream       

      7:30 a.m.   Divine Liturgy     +Michael Stepaniuk……………..…..Holowaty & Stepahiuk Family   

 П’ЯТНИЦЯ - FRIDAY, February 11th     Livestream                                                                                  

          7:30 a.m.  Divine Liturgy       +Steve Duch..……………………………………………………………...….PC           

 СУБОТА - SATURDAY,  February 12th        Livestream 
     7:30 a.m.              Divine Liturgy        +Pauline Turchenek………………..………………Virginia Maruschak    
    
 НЕДІЛЯ / SUNDAY, February 13th  34th Sunday after Pentecost; Sunday of the Prodigal Son;  34-Неділя по Зіс. 
Св. Духа, Неділя Блудного Сина; Luke 15: 11-32 
 
     9:30 a.m.   Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян         Livestream   

     1:00 p.m.   Divine Liturgy for all Parishioners   (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян         

 Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Church—Hafford and District 

   4:00 p.m. Divine Liturgy for all Parishioners   (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян         

 All Saints Ukrainian Catholic Church  - North Batttleford   

    
  

Вітаємо всіх гостей, приятелів та рідних, які зєдналися сьогодні  разом брати 

участь в цій  Службі Божій. Нехай наш Господь благословить Вас і Вашу родину! 

 We extend a warm welcome to all guests, friends, visiting relatives, and parishioners in     

celebrating t s Divine Liturgy together.  May our Lord bless you  and your family! 



 
St. Volodymyr Ukrainian Catholic Park Inc. 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 24th, 2022   
@ 7pm Cathedral Auditorium 

                   
 

Cathedral Stair Campaign  
 

Thank you for donations!  Collections as of February 2, 2022 are $11,360.00!  
 

 God Bless! 

 
The Saskatoon Knights of Columbus will be hosting a virtual Pro-Life fundraiser on Saturday,  
Feb 26, 2022 at 7 pm.  A 50/50 raffle is being conducted as part of this fundraiser and tickets are $5 

each.  Contact the Knights of Columbus Grand Knight or the Knights of Columbus In Support of Life repre-
sentative for tickets.  Mark your calendars now to attend this event.  More details will follow in future Bulletin 
Announcements.  For more information on the event or tickets call Louis Roth 306-249-2764 or Murray 

Geenen 306-244-6196  

 
Marriage Prep Course 

 
 

If you are planning to get married anytime over the next year … Congratulations! 
Please be advised that Marriage Sacramental Preparation is required for marriage in all our parishes and registra-
tion for the next Marriage Prep Course  “Crown them with Honour and Glory” put on by the Family and Life 
Office Marriage Prep team, has begun.  There are both online and face to face (in person/zoom) components this 
course with the teaching portion being held Saturday Feb. 5 and 12 from 9 am to 12 pm both days.  For more 
information and registration contact Deborah Larmour, uwitness2family@skeparchy.org as soon as possible as 

spaces are limited.  
So far we have 4 couples interested/registered.  If couples are not available on the teaching days there is some pos-
sibility that we could record the zoom  talks for their viewing at another time.  There will be an in person meeting 

of couples who choose to attend at the chancery where the zoom meeting/ recordings will be made. 

Senior Residence has 1-One Bedroom suite with balcony available ( Feb. 1, 2022) 
Utilities  included.  

Please contact:  
• Ken Fay - 306-222-8786   

• Fr. Janko Kolosnjaji -306-370-2866 
• Ed Rogalski - 306-716-0204 

BLESSING OF YOUR HOME 
If anyone would like Father Janko to bless their home, it will be by  
appointment only. Please call the rectory (306-664-3459) or send an  

e-mail (office@cathedralsaskatoon.com). 

Bishop Roborecki Branch UCBC Monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 8th, 2022, 7:00 p.m., St. George’s 

mailto:uwitness2family@skeparcy.org


 ATTENTION - UCWLC Members  
 Membership Fees of $20.00 for 2022 are now due.  

 
               This year, because of COVID-19, you can pay two ways: 1. by enclosing your cash or cheque in an  
                 envelope and putting it in the collection basket. Please mark as “UCWLC Membership” on the  

               outside of the envelope, please include your name so we know who its from. 2. by enclosing your cash 
or cheque mailing it to my home: UCWLC Membership, c/o Iris Owchar 170 Arrand Cres., Saskatoon, SK. 

S7M 4Z8.  You will be receiving a package in the mail which includes a postage paid envelope for you to return 
your membership to me. Also, UCWLC is enclosing a member update form, please enclose this with the pay-

ment of your membership. Your receipt of payment will be sent to you in the mail. Thank you! 
 Iris Owchar, Membership Chairperson 306-220-8275 

Income tax receipts are now available for pick up at the Cathedral entrance on Sundays. If you wish to pick 
your receipt up during the week, please come to the Cathedral office Tuesday—Friday 9:00am—1:00pm. 

DEEPEST SYMPATHY 
We express sympathy and prayers to family and friends on the death of 

+ Terry Boyko 

ВІЧНАЯ ПАМ’ЯТЬ!  GOD GRANT HIM ETERNAL REST! 

 

The Redemptorists of the Yorkton Region, Province of Canada  are having a Monastery Salvage Auction 
online.   The monastery is slated to come down in the spring of 2022 and items in the Monastery are for 
sale.   Anyone interested in viewing items for sale may go to the Yorkton Auction Centre website or https://
www.yacauctions.com/auctions to view items up for auction.   End date of sale  is February 8, 2022.   
 

СОРОКОУСТИ      
                                                     

 Це особливі молитви в часi  Великого Посту за померлих . Заупокiй нi Суботй 
цього року будуть: 19-го лютого,  12-го, 19-го, 26- го березня, та 4-го травня. 

Вiднова Пом’янйка Померлйх 10 долярiв.  
 

SOROKOUSTY  
Special Memorial Services for deceased  this year on the following  5 Saturdays:                         

February 19th , March 12th,  19th and 26th, and May 4th.  Renewal of the family Pomianyk is $10.  
 

https://www.yacauctions.com/auctions
https://www.yacauctions.com/auctions
https://www.skeparchy.org/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/gc28GOhqXOHW0XwiYGwCBxiR.png


Canada’s Bishops Announce Indigenous Reconciliation Fund to Support Projects Across Canada 
January 28, 2022 – Canada’s Catholic Bishops have agreed to establish a new registered charity to support and advance healing and 
reconciliation initiatives. The charity is expected to manage the Indigenous Reconciliation Fund, which will accept contributions 
from 73 dioceses across Canada in order to fulfill the $30 million financial commitment made by Canada’s Bishops in September. 
“The Bishops of Canada are fully committed to addressing the historical and ongoing trauma caused by the residential school sys-
tem,” said Bishop Raymond Poisson, President of the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB). “In moving forward with 
our collective financial commitment, we will continue to be guided by the experience and wisdom of Indigenous peoples across the 
country”. 
The Indigenous Reconciliation Fund will be managed with financial measures in place to ensure transparency and good governance. 
Board directors and members of the corporation will collectively bring a strong financial acumen and deep commitment to the healing 
and reconciliation journey. The directors of the Board include: 

Chief Wilton Littlechild, Ph.D, a Cree chief, residential school survivor, and lawyer who served as a Commissioner for the 
Truth and Reconciliation Commission of Canada. Chief Littlechild has been a Member of Parliament, Vice-President of 
the Indigenous Parliament of the Americas, North American Representative to the UN Permanent Forum on Indigenous 
Issues, and a Chairperson for the UN Expert Mechanism on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples and the Commission on First 
Nations and Métis Peoples and Justice Reform. 

Giselle Marion, who holds a law degree from the University of British Columbia and was called to the Bar in the Northwest 
Territories in 2008. During her articles Ms. Marion worked for the Department of Justice. She is a Tłı̨chǫ Citizen and was 
born and raised in Behchokǫ̀, NT. She is the Director of Client Services with the Tłı̨chǫ Government out of the Behchokǫ̀ 
office.   

Rosella Kinoshameg, an Odawa/Ojibway woman from the Wikwemikong Unceded First Nation Territory.  She is a Registered 
Nurse with over 50 years of nursing experience, mostly working with First Nations communities doing community health, 
maternal child health, immunizations, home and community Care. She was one of the original members of the CCCB’s 
Indigenous Council and continues to serve as a member of the Our Lady of Guadalupe Circle. 

The members of the corporation include: 
Natale Gallo, a former Supreme Director of the Knights of Columbus, where he represented Canada on the International Board 

of Directors.    
Claude Bédard, National President of the Society of Saint Vincent de Paul in Canada.  
Barbara Dowding, former National President of the Catholic Women’s League of Canada. 

The fund will publish annual reports and will be subject to an audit by an independent accounting firm each year. Any administrative 
costs will be on top of the $30 million being raised and will not be deducted from this principal amount.  
While specific disbursement guidelines will be informed by additional input from Indigenous partners, we intend the funds to contrib-
ute to the following priorities: 

Healing and reconciliation for communities and families;  

Culture and language revitalization;  

Education and community building; and  

Dialogues for promoting indigenous spirituality and culture.  

Regional and/or Diocesan Granting Committees will be established to identify projects that further the fund’s priorities, review appli-
cations and request funds to support such projects. These committees will include Indigenous and Catholic membership and it is our 
recommendation that they be chaired by local Indigenous partners  
We recognize that there has been considerable disappointment with a previous Catholic fundraising campaign tied to the Indian Resi-
dential School Settlement Agreement. While the CCCB was not party to the agreement, we have recognized the shortcomings of this 
campaign and learned critically important lessons to ensure that the Indigenous Reconciliation Fund is fully funded and well managed 
with appropriate oversight. Additional information on the “best efforts” campaign led by the Catholic Entities Party to the Indian 
Residential School Settlement can be found here https://www.cccb.ca/indigenous-peoples/indian-residential-schools-and-trc/. 
The establishment of this national framework builds on existing fundraising from local Catholic entities including the Archdioceses 
of Winnipeg and St. Boniface, the Bishops of Saskatchewan, and the Archdiocese of Vancouver. The CCCB will continue to provide 
regular public updates on this work as part of the ongoing journey towards healing and reconciliation.  

-30- 

About the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops 
The Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB) is the national assembly of the Bishops of Canada. It was founded in 1943 
and officially recognized by the Holy See in 1948. 
 
For further information, email communications@cccb.ca. 

https://www.cccb.ca/media-release/canadian-bishops-announce-30m-national-financial-pledge-to-support-healing-and-reconciliation-initiatives/
https://www.winnipegfreepress.com/arts-and-life/life/faith/winnipeg-st-b-archdioceses-set-reconciliation-fund-goals-575809072.html
https://www.winnipegfreepress.com/arts-and-life/life/faith/winnipeg-st-b-archdioceses-set-reconciliation-fund-goals-575809072.html
https://globalnews.ca/news/8028039/saskatchewan-bishops-launch-fundraising-appeal-for-residential-school-survivors/
https://support.rcav.org/archdiocese/archbishops-priorities/bc-bishops-appeal/


Guidelines & Information for Attending Liturgical Services 
Saskatchewan Public Health Order -MASKS ARE MANDATORY AGES 3 

AND UP  
 

 Please note, as of Eparchial COVID Committee Meeting, December 31, 2021 
 

*Gaiter masks, face shields, bandanas and single layer cloth masks are no longer be permitted.  Approved 
masks include Level 3 medical mask, N95, KN95 and cloth masks with at least three layers. This is in line with 
guidance from public health experts. 
 
* Faithful not conforming to policy will be asked to leave; as per Bishop Bryan Bayda 
   
                      * Level 3 medical masks are available 
                       
 
 



 

QUEEN’S HOUSE RETREAT & RENEWAL CENTRE PROGRAMMING INFORMATION FOR 
CHURCH BULLETINS 

601 Taylor Street W, Saskatoon, SK S7M 0C9 
Phone: 306-242-1916 • Email: programming@queenshouse.org • Website:  www.queenshouse.org 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------------- 
QUEEN’S HOUSE RETREAT AND RENEWAL CENTRE welcomes you! Our programming combines in-
person and online events using Zoom. Please visit our webpage for a list of all upcoming programs and to register 
for all programs: https://www.queenshouse.org/programs/ Nourish Your Mind and Nurture Your Spirit at 
Queen’s House! 
For inquiries/additional information contact Sarah Donnelly, Programming Director: 306-242-1916 x226. 
 
We are requesting that all those participating in our in-person programs wear a mask and be fully vaccinated.  
Thank you for helping us to keep everyone as healthy as possible. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------------- 
 
CENTERING PRAYER – all are welcome to gather in-person at Queen’s House or virtually on Zoom on Mon-

day evenings, 7:00 – 8:15 p.m. Fr. Paul Fachet, OMI will provide leadership and guidance for these gather-
ings, and additional insights regarding contemplation and centering prayer from the great teachers will be part 
of every evening. No fee – donations to Queen’s House welcome. Register online to receive the Zoom invita-
tion/let us know that you will be coming in person. Call 306-242-1916 x222 for further information.  

 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS BROTHERS’ KEEPERS BREAKFASTS - Tuesday February 8. Second Tues-

day morning of each month, 7:00 - 8:00 a.m. In this time of restrictions regarding personal gatherings and 
meals served, please contact Brendan for additional details and to register your attendance: 306-242-1916 
x225.  

 
BEREAVED CAREGIVERS: LIVING THROUGH LOSS - a support group held at Queen’s House - please 

contact Brenda Gibbs, facilitator, prior to registering. Caregivers have often experienced years of anticipatory 
grief caused by the cumulative losses that occurs when a family is expecting a death. Now the vigil is over, and 
the final grief can be intense. No one grieves the same and there is no single recipe or formula to grief work. 
All that is needed is a commitment to do the work and grow in your grief. With grief in your heart, you will 
never be the same again, yet there is hope in finding meaning and reinvesting in your future. Six Wednesday 
afternoons, 2:00 - 3:30 p.m. February 23 - March 30. Cost $150. A minimum of 5 and maximum of 7 par-
ticipants are needed to offer this program. Registration deadline: February 21.  

 

TRANSITIONS: YOUR JOURNEY OF TRANSFORMATION THROUGH GRIEF AND LOSS - an in-
person retreat with Sarah Donnelly. Participants will have bedrooms with private bathrooms. Welcoming those 
who have experienced a wide range of losses including the death or anticipated death of spouse, partner, child, 
family member or loved one; the loss of good health in themselves or someone they love; the loss of a job; and 
the ending or deep wounding of a marriage, significant relationship or friendship. Thursday March 3, 7:00 
p.m. - Sunday March 6, 1:00 p.m. Cost: $525 - program, bedroom, and all meals. Maximum of 9 participants 
- register by calling Sarah at 306-717-3707 by February 28.  

 

SPIRITUAL DIRECTION: If you are interested in having a mentor and companion to accompany you on your 

spiritual journey contact Sr. Adeline Behm: 306-242-1916 x228 / email spiritualdirection@queenshouse.org or 

visit our website  http://www.queenshouse.org/?page_id=463 to see a list of our affiliated spiritual directors. In-

person and online meetings are available. 

mailto:programming@queenshouse.org
http://www.queenshouse.org
https://www.queenshouse.org/programs/
http://www.queenshouse.org/?page_id=463


Canadian Bishops, Assembly of First Nations, Métis National Council, and Inuit Tapiriit Kanatami An-
nounce Rescheduled Dates for Rome Delegation 

 
February 1, 2022 – The Canadian Catholic Bishops, Assembly of First Nations, Métis National Council, and Inuit Tapiriit 
Kanatami are pleased to announce that the delegation to Rome to meet with Pope Francis, originally planned for December 
2021, is now scheduled to take place at the end of March and early April of this year. 
 
In light of the rapid spread of the Omicron variant, both in Canada and throughout the world, a prudent decision was 
made in December to postpone the delegation out of concern for the safety of all delegates, recognizing the uncertainty 
regarding travel and the fluid nature of the situation. 
 
Working closely with the Vatican, new dates have been confirmed. The Holy Father is now scheduled to meet with individ-
ual Indigenous delegations the week of March 28, 2022. A final audience with all participants will take place on Friday, 
April 1, 2022. 
 
The health and safety of all delegates remain our first priority. In the weeks ahead, we will monitor conditions leading up to 
the revised travel dates and continue our dialogue with delegates, public health officials as well as the relevant government 
and international authorities, traveling only when we feel it is safe to do so. 
 
We remain committed to walking toward healing and reconciliation and very much look forward to the opportunity for 
Indigenous Elders, knowledge keepers, residential school survivors, and youth to meet with Pope Francis. 

For further information: 

Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops - communications@cccb.ca Assembly of First Nations – jamiem@afn.ca 
Métis National Council – steves@metisnation.ca Inuit Tapiriit Kanatami – media@itk.ca 

mailto:communications@cccb.ca
mailto:jamiem@afn.ca
mailto:steves@metisnation.ca
mailto:media@itk.ca

